
 

   Presidents Message 

Now we start our 51
st

 year as a golf club.  The 50
th

 year celebration was a great success due to the efforts of Tim 

and the Board.   I know that with help from all of us in RGC, we will have a great year of golf and fellowship that is 

the hallmark of our club. 

Thanks to Neil Thomas, we have another fine schedule of events both at Diamond Oaks as well as away events.  

For example, in April, we will play at Turkey Creek in Lincoln.  In June, the Reno trip will take us to Lakeridge GC 

(island green!) and Grizzly Ranch GC.  In October, we have our popular Monterey trip, which is highlighted by 

Quail Lodge GC and Pasadera CC.  In addition, we have the regular tableau of tournaments at Diamond Oaks.   

The popular mid-week events will be held four times as during last year.   

 I strongly encourage all members to try to play in at least one of the RGC events.  You’ll have a great time and 

maybe meet some new friends.   

In June, we will host the David Oxley Memorial Tournament.  This year, we have partnered with The First Tee of 

Greater Sacramento to put on the event.  I think that we will all see an event fully equal to the best of the past 

years.  The First Tee people are highly experienced in putting on tournaments for junior players.  We will need 

lots of volunteers for the Oxley, just not as many as in the past. 

Roseville Golf Club is well known for being a fun club with a really good schedule of events.  All of us should be 

proud of the club we have built.  Going forward, it is my sincere wish that this year and the subsequent years will 

find RGC continually improving in providing a great experience for our members. 

Let 2013 be the best year of golf for each and every one of us.   

Very best regards 

Dick Hunt 

President Roseville Golf Club 

 



       Vice President’s Message   

 

Hello Roseville Golf Club.  If you do not know me my name is Bryan Lange and I have been on the board before 

serving this wonderful club and membership and here I am again.  I was a member at large and a tournament 

director in the past.  This year as you can see I am the Vice President.  I look forward to my many duties for the 

upcoming year and to continue the work of the past board members. 

As the Roseville Golf Club enters its 51
st

 year, it is my goal to look back at the past 50 years of work done by the 

board and both learn from the mistakes as well as practice what we did right.  We have many issues on the table 

and as a board member I will give it my best to ensure that what we do as a board is what the membership wants. 

You will see that as Vice President, I will send out the newsletter and reminders for upcoming events.  You will 

also see me at most events running the 50/50 raffle and talking up a storm.  The 50/50 raffle is a big boost to the 

club.  It is a major contributor to the annual RGC Christmas party but really to the club in general.  Please show 

your support and by some tickets at each event.  You never know when it is your day and you take home the 

prize.  I also setup and run the RGC Christmas party and I will already throw out the call for donations.  It is never 

too early to donate. 

I am truly looking forward to the upcoming golf year and helping the board guide RGC into the future.  If you have 

any questions, concerns or suggestions, I can be reached at bryanlange2003@yahoo.com. This will be the email 

address I use to send the newsletter and reminders so make sure I do not fall to your spam or junk folder. In case 

you do not have email I can also be reached at 916-600-8396. 

Here is to a great year for RGC and a happy new year for you.  Play well and post some low scores. 

 

Bryan Lange 

Vice President 

Roseville Golf Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 SECRETARY’S MESSAGE 

Welcome to Roseville Golf Club’s 2013 members.  My name is Chuck Heath and this is my thirteenth year as the 

Club Secretary.  If you have any problems getting your club mail or NCGA news, please let me know.  I maintain 

the address and phone lists as well as the membership portion of the computer at Diamond Oaks Golf Course.  I 

can be reached by email at chuck.heath@comcast.net , or by phone at (916) 995-9985.  If you have an email 

address change, please use the link on the website at www.rosevillegolfclub.com so that the tournament director 

and the vice president will get the change as well.   

For those of you that purchased the Diamond membership package, it is now available in the pro shop.  If you 

have not picked up your package as yet, see a member of the Diamond Oaks Pro Shop staff, and they can give 

you your gift card and coupon book.  You can still add the Diamond Upgrade at any time for $110 for single and 

$200 for an adult couple (per the pro shop, only one $40 gift certificate per couple).  You can purchase it at any 

time as long as the package components are in stock, but if you wait, you may not be able to take advantage of 

all of the member benefits available.  You will need to fill out a Diamond Level membership form available in the 

pro shop. 

Chuck Heath 

Secretary 

Roseville Golf Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 Treasurer’s Message 

First, I would like to thank everyone for the completed applications with your dues. This makes life much easier 

for the Secretary and me at the busiest time of the year for the club. 

Some members have asked – Where do my Dues Go?? 

RENEWAL……………………………………………………. $70.00 

LESS: 

NCGA DUES…………………………………………….….. $36.00 (51%) 

FUND SET A SIDE FOR EXTRA TOURNAMENT 

PRIZE FUND MONEY (VOTED BY MEMBERSHIP) ………....$10.00 (14%) 

BALANCE TO RUN YOUR GOLF CLUB………………….. $24.00 (34%) 

During the past year with the extra $10 for the tournament prize fund we put in a minimum of $150 for each home 

event and $75 for each away tournament. 

With the money to run your club, the following were some of the things that came back to the membership. 

1. Events that the club gave you back your entry fee in the form of credit at the snack bar. 

2. Over $3500 in Special Event Tournaments during the year. 

3. Payments if you qualify for NCGA events and went beyond the 1st round. 

4. Bonus for a Hole in One. 

PAUL CHRISTIANSON, 

TREASURER 

Roseville Golf Club 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

Tournament Director’s Message 

 

My fellow RGC members, I have been asked by Dick Hunt to be your Tournament Director for the coming 2013 

season and I have agreed to do so. It is and always has been my pleasure to serve on the board of Roseville Golf 

Club. 

  I would like to thank Tim Bryan and the 2012 board for their hard work over this past year and for their help in 

making it successful tournament season. I would also like to thank the tournament committee for their 

assistance and especially Doug Smith who has done a fantastic job as tournament bookkeeper under extremely 

difficult circumstances. With his insight and suggestions, he has been a source of encouragement to us all while 

carrying out his duties flawlessly. He has helped me to become a better tournament director and it has been a 

pleasure working with him. 

 The new 2013 tournament schedule is out and available on our website so peruse it at your leisure and sign up 

for any upcoming events that you would like to enter. You will notice that in the coming year we will be playing a 

tournament at Turkey Creek in Lincoln and since we haven’t held a tournament at that facility in recent memory 

many members expressed an interest, so we are accommodating those wishes. In June we will visit the Reno 

area with a stop at Lake Ridge golf club in Reno and Grizzly Ranch golf club in Portola, about 30 minutes north of 

Reno. In the fall of the year we will play in Monterey at the new facility known as Pasadera Country Club as well 

as Quail Lodge golf club. We hope you will make plans to join us for a round of golf at all of these fine courses in 

the coming year.  

  At the members requests we will also continue with the Day on the Oaks weekday events. They have proven to 

be quite popular so four events were scheduled over the summer months. 

As always I am here to serve the RGC board and members. If you have any issues or concerns that I can assist 

you with please feel free to contact me. 

Neil Thomas 

Tournament Director 

Roseville Golf Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Tournament Bookkeeper’s Message and Past 

Presidents message 

Hello to all Roseville Golf Club members. I hope you had a wonderful holiday season! It was a privilege and 
honor to serve the 2012 year as your President. I have enjoyed my term in office and now serve on the executive 
board to assist your President for this year, Mr. Dick Hunt.                                         
 
There are a few members that have served on the RGC Executive Board that will be stepping down from their 
service and deserve to be recognized for their efforts. Jessie Sierra served for years and filled many positions 
including President, Vice President, and Member at Large. Freida Aichele has served many years as the Rules 
Chairperson and filled in the vacancies of the Member at large position. Brian Carr has served his two year term 
as Member at large. Doug Smith has served the last two years as the Tournament Bookkeeper. Thank You all for 
your outstanding service to the Roseville Golf Club.  
  
We now welcome to the Executive Board, the new members for 2013. Bryan Lange will be serving as Vice 
President. Matt Eidsvoog and Robert Mitchell will be Members at Large. Your advice is always needed and 
appreciated. 
 
 For the 2012 Executive Board, my sincerest thanks for your understanding and support. Your efforts help make 
The Roseville Golf Club, one of the best clubs around.  This year, I will also be filling the Tournament Bookkeeper 
Position. I have been given large doses of instruction from the outgoing Bookkeeper Doug Smith and he thinks 
that I am ready for the task at hand. I would ask that you get your tournament entries in before the deadline so we 
can continue to get the tournaments set up in a timely fashion.    
  
As 2012 came to a close, so did the celebration of being the NCGA Home Club of Diamond Oaks for the past 50 
years. We used a different club logo during the past year of celebrating and now we will archive the 50 year logo 
and convert back to our regularly used logo. We have received the Granite Plaque to mark this milestone and it 
will be placed across from the first tee. The Plaque honors ALL members of the Roseville Golf Club. 
 Diamond Oaks Golf Course will be celebrating this year, its 50

th
 Anniversary. There are many plans for another 

fun year at Diamond Oaks so I hope to see all of you on the course. Until that time, keep on strolling to the green 
fairways, and be thankful for the ability to do it! 
 
Gratefully, 
 
 
Tim Bryan 
Past President 
Roseville Golf Club 

 

 



 Handicapper’s Message 
 

Welcome to the 2013 Golf Season with your Roseville Golf Club. A reminder to please NOT post any of your 

scores from RGC sponsored events. I will post your revised scores and they become part of your Tournament 

handicap. A second reminder is that the Roseville Golf Club uses the lower of your GHIN handicap or your 

Tournament handicap for Roseville golf club events. I have had some members argue that the Tournament 

handicap is unfair, because they concentrate more during tournaments and that is why their tournament 

handicap is lower. I always thank those people because they are validating the use of Tournament handicaps in 

our club.  

If any member is considering changing their tee assignment for 2013 from Blue to White or White to Blue, please 

let our Tournament Director, Neil Thomas, know that before your first tournament of the year and he will include 

you on his list of White tee players (or take you off).  

Once again this year I will be in charge of the Eclectic year-long event. Once you sign up for this, I will track your 

best scores on each of the 18 holes at Diamond Oaks on each eligible stroke pay event. These events are listed 

in the Tournament schedule and are highlighted in red. It is a fun and interesting event and you can see how well 

you do overall on Diamond Oaks throughout the year. I will track your scores once you sign up, but will not go 

back to past events, so sign up early. The first eclectic event of the year is the Super Bowl tournament.  

I am happy to be serving as your Handicap Chairman again this year and look forward to a fun and competitive 

year of golf in 2013.  

Ken Lyon 

Handicapper 

Roseville Golf Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  Rules Committee Message 

Welcome to winter golf in Roseville. The club has established authority to take “preferred lies” also known as 

“lift, clean and place” during the wet and muddy conditions. (See Conditions of Play for each tournament.) There 

is a proper procedure to take relief:  

 

• Always mark your ball before you lift it.  
 

• You may clean the ball and then place it within one Diamond Oaks scorecard no closer to the hole. Once 
you have placed the ball in its new position it is in play and you cannot touch or move the ball again other 
than with a stroke.   

 

• You may not improve the lie when you place the ball. Pushing down the grass with the ball or anything 
else is considered improving your lie. However, you can remove loose impediments. 

 

• Preferred lies do not apply in a hazard. 
 

As always, check with a Rules Committee member if you have any questions regarding rules. When in doubt play 

a second ball and get a ruling at the end of the round before you sign your scorecard. 

Rick Rusk 

Rules Chair 

Roseville Golf Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  Webmaster Message 

Hello Everyone and Happy New Year, 

Hope you had a great holiday season. As we start another golf season, I want to welcome all new and returning 

members. I’ll be your web master for the coming year; looking forward to another great year of golf. As I did last 

year, my goal as web master is to keep the RGC website updated as best I can, getting everything posted within 

24 hours after I receive it. If you’re new to the club, our website is www.rosevillegolfclub.com. 

The website has been updated for the 2013 season; you can check out the new club officers and board members, 

the 2013 tournament schedule and sign up for tournaments using PayPal. If you don’t use PayPal, you can print a 

hard copy of the tournament entry form then mail it with your check or drop it off at the Diamond Oaks Pro Shop. 

In addition to the tournament schedule, the website is a great way to check tournament tee times, view 

tournament results and read about the RGC rules, procedures and bylaws. 

If you have any questions, comments or suggestions please feel free to contact me using the “Email Web 

Master” link in the green navigation bar on the left side of the RGC home page. 

Steve Ries 

RGC Webmaster 

Roseville Golf Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



RGC OPEN MEETING  

JANUARY 17, 2013 

The first RGC open meeting will be held at Diamond Oaks in the 

Legends & Heroes snack bar at 6:30 PM on Thursday January 17th.  

We encourage that every member that can make it please attend.  The 

board relies on its members for input, opinions and suggestions to 

help guide the club.  As always we will have food provided by Legends 

and Hero’s.  They really have been doing a great job with the 

selections.  So come out and enjoy some good food and find out what 

is going on in your club.  See you there! 

 

 

                         

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



RGC TOURNAMENT ENTRY 
 

 

NAME OF EVENT ____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

DATE   PLAYED  ___________________                               GHIN # _________________________ 

 

  

PLAYERS NAME  _____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

REQUEST TO PLAY WITH  _________________________________________________________                              

 

 

AMOUNT ENCLOSED   $____________ TOURNAMENT DAY HELPER YES / NO 

 

  

RGC TOURNAMENT ENTRY 
 

 

NAME OF EVENT ____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

DATE   PLAYED  ___________________                               GHIN # _________________________ 

 

  

PLAYERS NAME  _____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

REQUEST TO PLAY WITH  _________________________________________________________                              

 

 

AMOUNT ENCLOSED   $____________ TOURNAMENT DAY HELPER YES / NO 

 
 

 

RGC TOURNAMENT ENTRY 
 

 

NAME OF EVENT ____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

DATE   PLAYED  ___________________                               GHIN # _________________________ 

 

  

PLAYERS NAME  _____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

REQUEST TO PLAY WITH  _________________________________________________________                              

 

 

AMOUNT ENCLOSED   $____________ TOURNAMENT DAY HELPER YES / NO 

            
    

    



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 


